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A SPECIAL OFFERING COMING ON GOOD FRIDAY, APRIL14th 

Sharing with you now so you can plan your schedule. 

 

Some years ago I had the opportunity to write meditations on 

“THE SEVEN LAST WORDS FROM THE CROSS” as experienced, from the perspective of 

LONGINUS, ROMAN CENTURION, 

the Commanding Officer of the execution squad that first Good Friday 

 

Our service will begin at noon on Good Friday and conclude at 3:00 p.m., 

corresponding with the time our Lord hung on the Cross.  There will be 

Meditations on the Seven Last Words, followed by prayer, silence, organ, 

and hymns.  Each “segment” throughout the three hours is some twenty five 

minutes.  You are free to come and go during these periods of silence, but, I urge you, if 

possible, to arrange your schedule allowing you to remain for the entire service. 

As it was for Longinus, it just might be a life changing experience for you. 

 

Longinus begins:  “My men and I were assigned to the execution detail on that particular 

Friday.  Crucifixion was nothing new, we did it all the time……but, this one, this  

prisoner, was different.  I could sense it from the very moment we were summoned to 

take him away to Golgotha and crucify him…… 

Longinus concludes:  “There are decisions to be made at the Cross that determine 

character and destiny – there is no evasion possible.  Evasion itself is a moral decision, 

though a negative one………. 

 

SEE YOU AT THE FOOT OF THE CROSS GOOD FRIDAY. 

 

 

The Rev. Richard H. Elwood, Interim Rector 

 

 Chrisie Jennings,   
Parish Administrator 

Janet Boutin,  
Director, School 

 Gavin Rogers, Missions   

Guy Scott, Facilities 
Manager 
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“Giving Over” 
 
 The festivities of Christmas and Epiphany thrust us into the season of Lent as 
we celebrate with the Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper and conduct our Ash Wednes-

day services at or around the time of reading this article. All of these festivities may 
have left us breathless and fatigued as maybe we have been focusing so much on oth-
ers. Now our focus changes from the outward to the inward. Personal physical and 

emotional stumbling blocks to a growing relationship with God. Self-examination can 
be a rather uncomfortable and sometimes painful experience. Too identify and remove 

hindrances to our relationship with God means hard work. By nature, this experience 
conjures up negative emotions, which may lead to disappointment and depression. 
 

 During Lent I am always asked the question, “What have you given up for 
Lent?”Remember that Lent is meant to be an introspective time examining our hin-

drances to a full and complete relationship with God. My response is always followed 
by an explanation of “giving up.” I can always “give up” caffeine, soft drinks, chocolate, 
sugar, dessert and many other items but what about those things that really keep me 

from God? Selfish thoughts, anger, impatience, rigidity and many others come to mind. 
I could give these up as I would the former but that simply would be creating empty 
space either in my stomach or in my heart. If I replaced them with God’s presence then 

that would be removing a hindrance but allow my relationship with God to grow. Isn’t 
that what Lent is all about? That is really “giving over” to God. By “giving over” to God 

and not simply “giving up,” allows God the room in my heart to radically transform it. 
Each Lent I give up my most valued possession, my time. I attempt to increase my 
prayer, reading and devotional time. I turn over my time and allow God to fill it thus 

allowing God to radically transform my heart. On Easter Jesus radically transforms 
death by beating it and giving each of us eternal life and ever transforming our hearts. 
  

BLESS!!! 
Fr. Tom III 
 
 

PANCAKE SUPPER—FEBRUARY 28TH AT 5:30pm IN 
TUCKER HALL 

Recommendation of $5 per plate with proceeds going to the 
Parish Life’s Parish Hall supplies.  Pancakes, sausage, and bacon 
will give you a great kickstart to the Lenten Season.  Please join 

your church family in some Mardi Gras fun while enjoying a 
pancake or two! 
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YOUTH GROUP – 2nd and 4th Wednesday of 

every month at 5:45 pm in Tucker Hall.  Please 

note that if Wednesday Night Suppers are not 

scheduled for either the 2nd or 4th Wednesday 

of the month then there will be no Youth Group 

scheduled as well. 

St. Peter’s Youth Group is for youth in 6th 
through 12th grade.  If you have any questions, 
please contact Linda Jordan at 257-8162. 

**KING’S KIDZ CONTINUE THROUGH APRIL 5** 

KING’S KIDZ is every Wednesday at 6:30 pm for chil-

dren age infant through 5th grade. The children are divided 

into at least 2 different age groups. The young ones (2 

years old and younger) will be in the Children’s Center 

with a minimum of two St. Peter’s childcare workers. The 

little ones can play, draw, color, hear about Jesus and even 

take a nap if they wish. The older children (3 years old 

through 5th grade) will meet in the Youth Room in Shelton 

Hall. This group of children will hear a bible story, have a 

craft project and play outside. King’s Kidz is a loving, safe 

place that children are able to come and hang out with their 

friends and have fun while learning about Jesus and His 

love for each and every child. 

__________________________________________ 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Sunday School is offered every Sunday during the 

9:30 am church service for children through 5th 

grade. Parents are asked to drop their child(ren) off 

in the chapel before they head to church. The chil-

dren will pray together, recite the Lord’s Prayer, 

sing songs, and hear and discuss a bible story. Many 

times one of the priests will join the children for a 

few minutes. The children will re-join their parents 

during the Passing of Peace so they may enjoy 

communion as a family. If your child is 2 years old 

or younger they will remain in the Children’s Cen-

ter.  

SENIOR GAME DAY:  

MARCH 8TH AND 22ND AT 3:00 pm  

 IN THE MULTI-Purpose Room 
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JULY 17-21, 2017 
Mark your calendars!   

 Keep your eye out for more information to come. 
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MUSIC MINISTRIES 

 

Pew Singers of St. Peter’s ~  

Are you interested in serving as an active participant in every service 
during Holy Week?  The members of Chancel Choir invite you to join 
us as we sing at Palm Sunday, Maundy Thursday, Easter Vigil, and 
Easter Sunday services.  We welcome singers of all abilities.  Please 
consider joining us for this most holy time of year. 

~Kara Joy Baker 

JANUARY VESTRY  REPORT 

The Vestry met on Monday, January 23.  After opening prayer by the Interim Rector, the Vestry approved the 

minutes of the December 19, 2016 meeting, recorded by the clerk, Deborah Rommel.   

Deborah Rommel had emailed a report of the school board meeting from January 9, 2017. She reminded us of the 

Community luncheon fund raiser on Feb. 9, at noon in Tucker Hall.   

Chrisie Jennings, Parish Administrator presented the 2016 financials.  Income for the year was lower than predicted.  

Expenses were less than budgeted.  The vestry voted to use investment income to fully fund the 2016 budget.   

With current budgeted income, we face a deficit budget for 2017.  There is additional investment income available, 

but the Vestry was reminded of the risk of relying on these funds to balance the budget each year.  There was dis-

cussion of the need to increase income in order to balance the budget. 

Barbara Cordova reported that there are no prospects for the Music Director/Organist position.  She asked for con-

tinued prayers for an organist. 

Earnest Roofing has inspected all the roofs for hail damage. 

 After the January meeting we received a report from Earnest Roofing, which was distributed to the Vestry by email.  

The damage was determined to be cosmetic.  There are no roof leaks at this time.  The Vestry voted by email that in 

order to avoid an increase in insurance premiums, we should live with the cosmetic damage, and not file an insur-

ance claim at this time.  

The latest version of the Parish Profile was approved.     
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

St. Peter’s Church is all about tradition.  One of ours will be coming around as 

Lent is fast approaching.  That is our E.C.W. Lenten Soup Suppers and Lecture 

Series that will be held on five (5) Wednesday nights during Lent. 

We’re fasting (supposedly) and we’ll have a light supper of soup and bread and 

hear a good program to reflect on for Lent.  Our fine Interim Rector, Fr. Dick, has 

arranged a great list of speakers for us this year and we are again asking the 

ladies (or men) to provide a meal of soup. 

We need ten (10) soup makers each week.  There is no particular theme or recipe.  Some soup are gourmet and some are 

chuckwagon hearty but they are all always delicious.  You are asked to serve your soup only, no cleanup required.  Special 

menu table for tiny tots. 

Can you help out this year and be a soup maker on one of these dates? 

MARCH 8, 15, 22, 29, AND APRIL 5, 2017 

Call Claudell Kerchville at (830)895-5905 F.M.I. or to sign up. 

Church Periodical Club Ingathering Sunday, March 26
th

 

                                                                                             
The Church Periodical Club (CPC) was founded in 1888 by Mary Ann 

Fargo and a small group of women in the parish of The Church of the Holy 

Communion in New York City. They began by sending bundles of church peri-

odicals, prayer books, and Bibles via the Wells Fargo Stage Coach Line to 

clergy and laity, missionaries and Indians in the Dakotas, and the “far west”.   

Much of the early growth of the Church Periodical Club was due to the foster-

ing care of the Women’s Auxiliary, now known as the Episcopal Church Wom-

en. This close relationship has continued through the years. By 1892, the 

Church Periodical Club was active in 48 dioceses providing many kinds of 

printed materials and a national office was established.  In 1920, the National 

Church recognized the Church Periodical Club’s great missionary work and it 

became a cooperating agency. 
 

In the 1940’s, the National Books Fund Committee was established to meet 

the rapidly growing book needs of the many overseas mission programs.  

Since 1970, the CPC has been a self-supporting affiliated organization of the 

Episcopal Church with its office located in the Church Center in New York City.  

Delivery systems have changed but not the commitment.  Supplying theologi-

cal and educational texts, audio and video tapes and now computer software 

has enabled the CPC to continuously answer the needs of the worldwide Angli-

can Communion for over 100 years.   

As a St. Peters parishioner, concerned with supporting mis-

sionary efforts, you are invited to give the gift that speaks 

volumes. Look for your special CPC envelope in the bulletin 

on…Sunday, March 26th. 
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“A LENTEN PILGRIMAGE – My Journey of Faith” 
MARCH 8 – The Rev. Katherine (Kitty) Lehman 

 Kitty Lehman is a native of this diocese. Her father was ordained by Bishop Jones, from St. Mark's, San Antonio, 

after which he began St. David's mission in San Antonio, and then served on staff at Good Shepherd, Corpus Christi, be-

fore becoming Archdeacon of the Diocese of Southern Virginia. Kitty went to seminary at the Church Divinity School of 

the Pacific in Berkeley, before being ordained from St. Anselm's, Lafayette, in the Diocese of California. She served on 

staff at St. Stephen's, Orinda, and St. Stephen's, Belvedere, before being called as Rector of St.Bede's in Menlo Park, 

where she served twenty-two years before retirement. While there, during sabbatical study, she returned to CDSP to earn a 

DMin in evangelism and the arts. Since returning to settle in Kerrville and at St. Peter's, where her family has history, she 

has served to supply Trinity, Junction and Calvary, Menard, congregations her father served later in life. She and her husband, Clay, a San 

Antonio native, have two daughters, who live with their families in California and Colorado. 

March 15—The Rev. Tom Luck 
 Tom is a sixth generation German Texan, raised in the Dallas-Fort Worth area, and the son of a priest.  An active 

church member from his days as a youth, Tom attended Austin College, majoring in British Studies and Philosophy, which 

included a semester of study n London.  He attended seminary at Nashotah House.  After spending two years serving a par-

ish in Richardson, TX, he spent the next 30 years serving parishes in New Hapmshire, Maine, and New Your, most recently 

serving as Dean and Rector of St. Paul’s Cathedral in Syracuse.  A participant and Chaplain of the Clergy Leadership Project 

of Trinity Churh, Wall Stree, he has a Masters degree in Religious Studies from Harvard and a Certificate of Advanced Min-

istry Studies from Church Divintiy School of the Pacific.  Tom is Program Manager of the FLOCK, the wine club of Hilmy 

Cellars, and an Assistant Clergy at St. Barnabas Church in Fredericksburg, where he lives with his wife, Jane.  He and Jane 

enjoy music, food and wine, and time with their children and grandchildren.  

 

March 22—The Rev. Tom Murray, III 
 Fr. Tom was born in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma.  He attended Texas A & M University where he earned a B.S. in 

Psychology in 1987.  He went on the University of Mary Hardin Baylor to obtain his M.A. in Psychology in 1989.  In 1990, 

and for the next 3 years, Fr. Tom underwent brain tumor removal and resulting complications, necessitating hospitalization 

and recovery.    After this life changing event, Fr. Tom attended the Virginia Theological Seminary and graduated in 1996. 

 Tom first served as a Chaplain Intern at St. Luke's Episcopal Hospital and Texas Heart Insitute & Texas Children's 

Hospital in Houston, TX until 1998.  He then worked as the Assistant Rector for St. Cuthbert Episcopal Church in Houston 

until 2000.  Then, All Saints Episcopal School in Tyler, TX as the Chaplin until 2002.  Tom then went on to serve as the As-

sociate Priest at Christ Episcopal Churh in Tyler, and the Assistant Rector at Trinity Episcopal Church in Marshall, TX.  During 2004 & 

2005, Tom served as the Rector at St. Michael and All Angeles Episcopal Church in Longview, TX.  His activities in the Diocese of Texas 

have included serving on the Executive Board, serving as Commission Chair of The Ministry of the Disabled, and serving as Spiritual Direc-

tor Y.E.S. (Jr. High Renewal Retreat).  

March 29—The Rev. John Michael Wheeler  
 First serving a Baptist church as pastor six years in the Beaumont area (where he “blessedly” met Father Dick  

Elwood), Father Mike entered The Episcopal Church in 1987, serving two parishes in Houston—st. Martin’s and St. Chrisp-

topher’s; then in the Diocese of Missouri until retirement two years ago.   

 Today, Father Mike and his wife, Robin, enjoy active membership at St. Peter’s, and the beautiful Texas Hill 

Country life at their home in Hunt.  Together, they have four children and three grandchildren.   
 

April 4—The Rev. Richard Elwood 
 The Rev. Richard H. Elwood grew up in Waco at St. Paul's Episcopal Church.  Dick is a graduate of Baylor University 

with a degree in English and History, and from The University of the South (Sewanee) with a Master's degree in theology. 

 Dick served as the Rector of Christ Episcopal Church in Tyler during the 70's, and Good Shepherd Episcopal Church 

in Kingwood from late 70's until mid 80's, and St. Mark's Episcopal Church in Beaumont until 2000.  He became a member of 

the staff at St. Martin's in Houston, then retiring in 2005. Dick became the Interim Rector of St. Barnabas in Fredericksburg for 

almost five years, and most recently, on the staff of St. Francis Episcopal Church in Houston.   Dick, and his wife Jane, have two 

grown children and three grandchildren. 
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Easter Services & Events: 

Palm Sunday, 4/9/17– Regular Sunday Services (8, 9:30, 11:15 am) 

Maundy Thursday Service, 4/13/17– 7 pm– Sanctuary 

   Good Friday Service, 4/14/17– Noon-3pm– Special Service, Sanctuary 
               (see Fr. Dick’s Cover Letter for more information)  

   Easter Egg Hunt, Saturday, 4/15/17-  10 am– Tucker Hall 

   Easter Vigil Service, Saturday, 4/14/17– 7 pm– Sanctuary, followed by a 
               Reception in Tucker Hall 

   Easter Sunday, 4/16/17– Regular Sunday Services (8, 9;30, 11:15 am) 

 

A Note from the Senior Warden 
Greetings!  I pray that you are well and that you have so far avoided the flu.  It seems unfair that we have to deal with 

“cedar fever” AND the flu.  But aren’t we lucky to live in the beautiful Hill Country? 

Thanks to all who attended the Annual Meeting.  Thank you for turning out to vote for the new Vestry Class of 2020, and 

a special thank you to those brave souls who stayed to listen to the financial report, ask questions, and vote on the 

budget.  Money is never an easy subject for me to talk about, but your vestry and I believe that we need to increase our 

income in order to keep the personnel and the programs we have in place.  If you have already pledged an amount for 

2017, thank you.  Please consider giving more.  If you have not pledged, please consider a weekly or monthly pledge.  If 

pledging is not “your thing,” please come to church and put as much as you are able in the plate on Sunday. If you have 

ideas of how to raise our income, don’t be shy, give us a call.  Any amount helps us to fulfill our mission of Giving glory 

to God by knowing Jesus Christ, and making Him known to others. 

We had a successful Vestry Retreat at Camp Capers Feb. 3-4, led by Interim Rector Dick Elwood. The retreat is always 

an exciting time to get to know each other better, and discuss new ideas.  This Vestry is a great group of people dedi-

cated to making St. Peter’s even better by increasing attendance, spreading God’s love through mission, and being 

good stewards of our resources, both spiritual and monetary. We recognize that there is always room for improvement, 

so if you have an idea that you feel can make St. Peter’s a better place, please let us know.  

By the time you read this, we will have a new Suffragan Bishop for the Diocese of West Texas.  We have been praying 

for several months that God guide the minds of those who will choose this person.  I hope that you will join me in contin-

uing to pray daily for whoever is elected.   

I also request that you pray daily for the members of our search committee, that they be guided to the person God has 

chosen to be the next Rector of St. Peter’s.  

I hope to see you at the Lenten Soup Suppers in Tucker Hall on Wednesday evenings during Lent…March 8, 15, 22, 

29, and April 5.  An engaging panel of speakers has been scheduled to speak on their journey of faith.  If you are look-

ing for a discipline to enhance your Lenten Journey, I encourage you to attend these Soup Suppers and the programs 

which follow. Child care and King’s Kidz continue to be offered on Wednesdays during Lent.  

Until next time I’ll leave you with this:  “If any want to become my followers, let them deny themselves and take up their 

cross and follow me.” Matthew 16:24 
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BEST TIMERS 
Social hour luncheon!  Join us, won’t you? 

 We have the BEST TIME! 
4th Thursday of each month 

March 23rd—11:30 AM 

Meet us at  

 

 
 
 

2124 A Sidney Baker 

Please RSVP online or call  Lynda Griffin at 

(830)896-5163 
_______________________________________ 

 
 

We have our own app! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

St. Peter’s app is ready and available for  
download!  Visit your App Store (IOS or Android). 
We are excited to bring you information, right at 

your  fingertips. 
 

You will also be able to access your own  
membership & giving information, give online 

from within the app, access resources, and more!  
 

Enjoy! 
 

 
MARCH USHER SCHEDULE 

 
9:30 AM:    5th:  Karen Jackson & Nellwyn Sadler 
        12th: Karen Jackson & Jimmy Wheat 
                   19th:  Hiram Wilson & Andy Bachofen 
                   26th:  Kay Bruce & Jimmy Wheat         
               
11:30 AM:  Jim Posgate, Bobby Ulich,  
         Jesse Filgo, Bill Crumrine 
 
 
 
 
 

_______________________________________ 
 

A new study for women of all ages will be offered at St. Peter’s for 

the year 2017.  LOST WOMEN OF THE BIBLE:  THE 

WOMEN WE THOUGHT WE KNEW,  by Carolyn Custis 

James, will be the basis for the study/discussion group which will 

meet once a month.  This month, the group will be focusing on 

Sarah—Life in the Margins, and there will be a performance by 

Jane Elwood as Sarah.  Please be sure to have read the chapter 

prior and looked at the questions.   

 

 

 

 

F or questions, contact Jane Elwood at  (830)992-2697 

 

THE COTTAGE SHOP 
(830)257-0290 

Hours are Tuesday - Friday, 9-5PM 
or Saturday, 9-1 PM. 

 
Easter is on the Way.   

Spring clothes are arriving.    
~SHOP~ maybe add a jacket 
~DONATE~ we always need 
small household items 
~VOLUNTEER~ come “play” 
 store with us! 

 
“Like” us on Facebook to keep up with our  

sales and mark-downs.  
 

Did you know??  The Cottage Shop  provides funds to organizations 
such as the Battered Women’s Shelter, Christian Assistance Ministry, 
Habitat for Humanity and numerous other local and global ministries.   

 

SHOP            DONATE         VOLUNTEER 

First Thursday of each month 

March 2nd — 5:00-7:00 PM 
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MARCH 

BIRTHDAYS  and ANNIVERSARIES 

BIRTHDAYS 
ANNIVERSARIES 

Sylvia Friddle 1-Mar 

James P. Lowry 1-Mar 

Jack M. Stevens 2-Mar 

Nan Stover 2-Mar 

Linda Jo Jones 2-Mar 

Catherine Barkley 2-Mar 

Alice Whatley 3-Mar 

Michael Grissom 3-Mar 

Betty Mosty 3-Mar 

Jay Beene 3-Mar 

Lillian Leonard 3-Mar 

Arnold A. Evans 4-Mar 

Edward Miranda 4-Mar 

Sydney Ives 4-Mar 

Betty Jo Jones 5-Mar 

Gazelle Schreiner 5-Mar 

Richard Raidt 6-Mar 

Mary Gallagher 6-Mar 

Debra Wolcott 6-Mar 

David L. Howard 7-Mar 

Hunter Schmidt 7-Mar 

CC Johnston 7-Mar 

Grace Guerriero 7-Mar 

Hiram Wilson 8-Mar 

John Fields 8-Mar 

Kylie Nidever 8-Mar 

Matthew Kern 8-Mar 

Shirley Trees 9-Mar 

Charles McCaskill 10-Mar 

Donald Capps 10-Mar 

Paige Fletcher 10-Mar 

Ronnie Woods 11-Mar 

Thomas Wallace 11-Mar 

Sarah Maxwell 12-Mar 

Duane Whitlow 13-Mar 

Mark Voss 13-Mar 

Mitchell Horany 13-Mar 

Brenda Flecken-
stein 

13-Mar 

Marshall Motley 13-Mar 

Christo-
pher 

Wood 13-Mar 

Jared Turner 14-Mar 

Betsy Winn 15-Mar 

Charles Loggie Sr. 15-Mar 

Diane Gielow 15-Mar 

Laura Schulte 15-Mar 

Brennan Williams 15-Mar 

Shari T. Truitt 16-Mar 

Ernest Alvarez 
Chedzoy 

16-Mar 

Noah Kern 18-Mar 

Deidra Harmer 19-Mar 

James Morris 19-Mar 

Charles  Sherman 21-Mar 

Kristen Cook 21-Mar 

Linda Thorne 22-Mar 

Jennifer Imel 22-Mar 

L.M. Arnold 23-Mar 

Nancy Muldoon 24-Mar 

Beverly Dodds 24-Mar 

Erin Wofford 25-Mar 

Kylie Smith 25-Mar 

Donald Oehler 26-Mar 

Chastan McRae 26-Mar 

Jennifer Sinski 26-Mar 

Mary Greer 27-Mar 

Christo-
pher 

Russ 27-Mar 

David Bryson 28-Mar 

Kristina Ceppi 29-Mar 

Meliss Machen 29-Mar 

Walter Brown 29-Mar 

Judy Oshipp 31-Mar 

Ann Kiecke 31-Mar 

Mark Fields 31-Mar 

Kara Lackey 31-Mar 

Michelle Parmley 31-Mar 

Gabriella Johnston 31-Mar 

Reggie & Rhonda Tuck 7-Mar 

Gordon & Denise Baehre  7-Mar 

Don & Susan Parker 10-Mar 

Ross & Deborah Rommel 10-Mar 

Dave & Mary Weekley 11-Mar 

Tom & Capy Alexan-
der 

14-Mar 

Jim & Donna Raymond 16-Mar 

Jerre & Jessica Williams 23-Mar 

Gus & Lori Schreiner 25-Mar 

Phil & Lynda DeMasco 25-Mar 

Brent & Camille Wingert 29-Mar 
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 ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL 

CHURCH 

 

320 St. Peter Street 

Kerrville TX 78028-4650 

 

Office hours: Monday-Friday, 9-4 

Phone: 830-257-8162 

E-mail: office@stpeterskerrville.com 

Visit our Website at: 

www.stpeterskerrville.com 

THE REV. DICK ELWOOD, INTERIM RECTOR 

THE REV. TOM MURRAY III, ASSOC. RECTOR 

GAVIN ROGERS, YOUNG ADULTS  

JANET BOUTIN, SCHOOL DIRECTOR 

KAY REICHENAU, ASSISTANT DIR., SCHOOL 

KARA JOY BAKER, CHANCEL CHOIR DIR. 

LINDA JORDAN, PARISH LIFE 

BARBARA DAVILA, CHILD CARE DIRECTOR 

EMILY CARLOS BRADY, HOSPITALITY 

GUY SCOTT, FACILITIES MANAGER 

AMOS ROSALES, SEXTON 

CHRISIE JENNINGS, PARISH ADMINISTRATOR 

KRISTEN COOK, ADMIN. ASST. 

CATHERINE SCHULTE, TREASURER 

 

VESTRY 

 

2018 

JASON BLEWETT 

ART BOGIE 

BARBARA CORDOVA, SENIOR WARDEN 

FRED HENNEKE 

DEBORAH ROMMEL, CLERK 

 

2019 

BROOKSIE BLEDSOE 

PATRICK O’FIEL 

RICH SCHNEIDER 

LEE UNDERWOOD, JUNIOR WARDEN 

 

2020 

STEPHEN DRANE 

CATHERINE KERN 

LOU ANN MAXWELL 

MEGAN RUSS 
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